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26th March 2024 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Thank you for your support during the options process. We have now received all Year 8 students’ 
option preferences and have started to organise the classes for the next academic year.  

While we endeavour to meet all students first choice preferences, occasionally subjects become 
oversubscribed or undersubscribed.  

If your child is impacted by courses being oversubscribed or undersubscribed, we will: 

1. Meet with your child to inform them personally after the Easter break. 
2. Give the student time to discuss reserve choices with staff, tutor, and home.  
3. Contact home to discuss the next steps. 

To ensure we fully support our students I have delayed the release of the allocation letter until all 
students whose preferences are affected have had the appropriate guidance.  

Yours faithfully, 

 

 
 
Gemma Craig  
Assistant Head Teacher 
 


